
Memo 
 

From:    Ellen Almeida 
Date:     November 24, 2008 
RE:        Activities Outside the US 
 
Beginning on 7/1/08, RWU must report spending outside the US by region.  
RWU has developed new object codes for each region as defined by the 
IRS.  Spending on the ground in foreign countries will be accounted for 




